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ñRemembrance Dayò 

Métis children who are in families 

in trouble should be dealt with by 

an agency that understands their 

cultural needs. Thatôs why the Lii 

Michif Otipemisiwak Family and 

Community Services is joining 

with the Ministry of Children and 

Family Development to provide 

services for those families and 

their children. Colleen Lucier, 

executive director of LMO, said 

Wednesday the joint offices are 

celebrating with a grand opening 

on   Friday.  

 

The 2006 census showed at least 

3,000 people in Kamloops are 

Métis. Lucier believes that num-

ber is higher. Her agency has 

already been providing support 

services to Métis in Kamloops. 

Being linked with the ministry 

means Métis   children will      

automatically be streamed to 

LMO, where options other than 

non-Métis foster care will be 

sought. Decisions involving chil-

dren and struggling families will 

be made in partnership.  

 

ñWe work with the most vulner-

able of the population. We try to 

emphasize the importance of 

cultural identity,ò said Lucier. 

Métis children who are in families 

in trouble should be dealt with by 

an agency that understands their 

cultural needs. ñWeôre not a cul-

tural centre, but we really believe 

in order to address the issues a 

family might be struggling with, 

they need to get grounded and   

re-engage with who they are.ò 

Lucier said instead of a child 

being put into foster care while 

the parents pull their lives      

together, all sides will meet to 

address the main issues going on 

and determine whatôs best for the 

child. Alternatives to apprehen-

sion, such as a relative caring for 

the child or at least a Mé-

tis family, will be given 

priority, she said. ñItôs 

important to keep children 

within their family, con-

nected to their culture and 

identity,ò she said. 

ñFoster care hasnôt been 

successful for the aborigi-

nal population. Weôre 

trying to change that.ò  

 

First Nations children in 

Kamloops who need sup-

port or protection are 

dealt with through      

Secwepemc Child and Family 

Services. Lucier would like to see 

that happen for the Métis, too. 

Kamloops and Kelowna are just 

opening partnership offices, 

which is a step forward from the 

current    system. There is an 

autonomous Métis agency in 

Surrey. ñItôs proven thereôs a 

better outcome for children if they 

can be within their family,ò she 

said. And if not, then a Métis 

household. ñThere still has to be 

due diligence to make sure itôs a 

safe family member.  

As published in the Kamloops 

Daily News October 11, 2012 



welcomed the thousands of Aboriginal 

people who enlisted because their skills as 

hunters and trappers proved to be       

valuable assets in the field. 

ñI am very proud to see this memorial 

unveiled for the thousands of Métis    

Nation citizens who fought, who were 

wounded and who died during the World 

Wars,ò said Cl®ment Chartier, President 

of the M®tis National Council. ñI hope it 

will help convey our eternal gratitude for 

the service and sacrifices these men and 

women made defending their people, their 

country and world freedom.ò 

The history of military service by      

Aboriginal peoples has been long and 

many Aboriginal Canadians continue to 

serve as members of the Canadian forces, 

both at home and abroad. 

Article is available online at: http://

www.aadnc-aandc.gc.ca/aiarch/mr/nr/s-

d2009/23287-eng.asp 

C o u r s e u l l e s- s u r - M e r ,  F r a n c e 

(November 11, 2009) - The Honourable 

Chuck Strahl, Minister of Indian Affairs 

and Northern Development and Federal 

Interlocutor for Métis and Non-Status 

Indians attended a Remembrance Day 

ceremony today at Juno Beach.  Minister 

Strahl helped to unveil a Red River Cart 

that was traditionally used to carry Métis 

settlers across the Canadian prairies.  The 

Red River Cart is an historic symbol that 

will stand as a permanent reminder of the 

dedication, strength and      

determinat ion of Métis       

veterans.  The Minister joined 

Métis National Council            

President Clément Chartier in 

saluting Métis veterans.  

ñOur government is proud to 

acknowledge the valuable   

contributions and sacrifices 

made by Métis veterans, to 

which the Red River Cart at the 

Juno Centre is a lasting       

tribute,ò said Minister Strahl. ñWe are 

grateful to all Aboriginal veterans for 

their sacrifices of the past, present and the 

future. This is a humbling moment for all 

of us who owe so much to those who 

made our freedom possible.ò 

During the second World War, when   

Métis joined the military offensive in 

Europe, many walked or rode hundreds of 

kilometres from their remote communities 

to enlist.  The Canadian military         

Government of  Canada Salutes Métis Veterans at a Special 
Remembrance Day Ceremony on the Beaches of  Normandy, France 
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ñThe Strength of the Sash: The M®tis 

and the Child and Family Welfare     

System in BCò presents a Métis perspec-

tive on the Ministry of Children and  

Family Development (MCFD). Further-

more, this dissertation articulates a Métis 

alternative to MCFD services and       

programs based on 20 Métis research 

participantsô stories. These participants 

are actively engaged in the Métis       

community as Elders, leaders, and social      

workers. This alternative is called the 

M®tis Peopleôs Child Welfare Model. One 

of the major concerns for many Métis 

people in this province is the                

disappearance of our children when these 

children are taken into the care of MCFD. 

By disappearance I mean that our        

children, once taken into the system, are 

misidentified as Aboriginal or even non-

Aboriginal. Once identified in these 

terms, Métis children are placed outside 

of their cultural environment, often in 

non-Métis homes without any cultural 

support. Sometimes these placements 

sever our childrenôs ties to the M®tis   

community. This dissertation addresses 

those missing children and the problems 

associated with the provincial govern-

mentôs use of the term ñAboriginal,ò not 

only in practice, but in its legislation and 

in its policies. More than a simple       

critique, however, this dissertation pre-

sents a Métis worldview and from that      

worldview develops the M®tis Peopleôs 

Child Welfare Model. This model       

suggests some of the ways that Ministry 

workers can begin to understand Métis 

communities. The M®tis Peopleôs Child 

Welfare Model recognizes that the Métis 

people in this province have kept our   

traditions, our ways and our worldview 

alive, despite continuing colonization. 

Our family systems are cracked but not 

broken by colonization. This Model   

maintains our ways of living and asserts 

that we have the cultural  resources to 

best care for our children.  

To view Dr. Canadaôs PhD dissertation, 

please visit UBCôs online library at: 

https://circle.ubc.ca/handle/2429/42150 

M®tis Research: òThe Strength of the SashñThe M®tis Peoplesõ Model: An  
Alternative to B.C.õs Child Welfare Systemó by Dr. Deborah Canada 
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Job Posting: Associate Deputy Representat ive for Advocacy and Aboriginal and 
Community Relations, Off ice of the Representat ive for Children and Youth   

effects of the time change: 

¶ Go to bed on Saturday and get up on 

Sunday at your usual time. 

¶ Draw your bedroom blinds, because 

sunrise Sunday will arrive an hour 

early. 

¶ Expose yourself to daylight as soon 

as you wake up on Sunday. 

¶ Stick to the rest of your normal Sun-

day schedule, including mealtimes. 

 
http://www.health.harvard.edu/blog/fall-back-

from-daylight-savings-time-may-be-good-for-

the-heart-201111043760 

 

 

By: Dr. Lloyd Resnick, Editor, Harvard 

Health Publications 

For most people, the clock gives an extra 

hour on Sunday morning (November 6) at 

2 am. This ñfall backò from daylight sav-

ings time can be discombobulating, but 

our hearts like it better than springing 

ahead. Three years ago, Swedish re-

searchers reported in the New England 

Journal of Medicine that the rate of heart 

attacks fell on the     Monday after the end 

of daylight savings time in the fall but 

spiked during the three weekdays follow-

ing its start in the spring. 

Sleep is the presumed link between these 

twice-a-year heart attack trends. The hour 

of sleep gained or lost is layered on what 

many sleep experts consider a baseline of 

sleep deprivation.  A century ago, the 

average person slept 9 to 10 hours a night. 

Now, a third of us operate on 6 hours or 

fewer. Insufficient sleep wreaks havoc 

with the bodyôs hormones and   increases 

the levels of inflammatory chemicals that 

contribute to heart disease. Not enough 

sleep also keeps the fight-or-flight circuits 

of the nervous system on high alert. 

Thereôs also a connection between these 

biannual clock adjustments and car 

crashes, although two studies came up 

with different findings. A Canadian study 

in 1996 found that the number of traffic 

accidents increased immediately after the 

spring time change and decreased after 

the fall adjustment. A similar study using 

U.S. data found an increase in accidents 

on both the Monday after the spring time 

change and on the Sunday after the fall 

one. Perhaps Americans are more likely 

than Canadians to use their extra hour at 

the end of daylight savings time for  

partying and wee-hour driving. 

For the sake of your heart and overall 

safety, use the bonus hour you get for 

sleep. Experts recommend the following 

strategies to help ease the mind-body  

 

If further information is required, please 

contact Linda Shout, Manager, Human 

Resources and Administrative Services, 

Office of the Representative for Children 

and Youth, at 250-387-1749 or 

linda.shout@rcybc.ca. 

 

I also encourage anyone interested in the 

work of the Office of the Representative 

for Children and Youth to visit our     

website and look at our reports and     

activities.  

 

Sincerely, 

Mary Ellen Turpel-Lafond 

I am writing to tell you about an         

important position that is available in my 

Office.  I am hiring an Associate Deputy 

Representative for Advocacy and       

Aboriginal and Community Relations.  

 

The posting for this position can be found 

at:  https://search.employment.gov.bc.ca/

cgi-bin/a/highlightjob.cgi?jobid=13131. 

 

This job competition will lead to an    

appointment of an Aboriginal person who 

will have a major opportunity to support 

change and improvement for Aboriginal 

children and families. It requires senior 

experience and advanced education and it 

also calls for passion and commitment to 

work with members of the Legislative 

Assembly, Ministry of Children and  

Family Development and the public to 

find common ground and improve the 

lives of children.  

 

Please make sure anyone who might be 

interested in this position sees this posting 

and considers it.   

Fall Back From Daylight Savings  
Time may be Good for the Hear t Ǆ 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

  1 
 

2 3 

4 
 

 

Daylight  

Saving Endsð

Remember to 

turn the clock 

back 1 hr! 

5 6 
 

Jigging Lessons  

Every Tuesday 

@ Lii Michif 5-

5:45pm 

 

7 
 

Tea & Bannock 

Night Every 

Wednes. @ Lii 

Michif 7-

8:30pm 

8 

 
Michif Cultural 

Workshops 

Every Thurs. @ 

Lii Michif 4-6pm 

9 10 

 
Michif Jigging 

Workshop at 

Lii Michif 

10am-Noon 

11 

 
 

12 

 
Remembrance 

Day Observed 

(MCCF 

Closed) 

13 

 

14 15 
Christmas in 

Novemberð

Indian Taco 

Luncheon at 

White Buffalo 

(Kamloops) 

16 

 

Louis Riel Day 

 

17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
Métis Kitchen 

Party at Lii 

Michif 7-9pm 

(Bring snacks 

to share!) 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

November 2012 

Louis Riel Day Celebrations on November 16, 2012 
 

1) Métis History Workshop at Lii Michif (Kamloops) 2-4:30pm 

2) Louis Riel Day Celebration & Open House at MCSBC (Kelowna) 4-7pm 

3) Northern Interior Métis Cultural Society & Kikino Métis Child & Family Services       

(Prince George) 4:30pm at Kinsman Hall, 777 Kinsman Place 



Agency Spotlight:  
Ktunaxa-Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

Society (KCFSS) was incorporated under the 

Society Act of B.C. on December 19, 1996. 

Since that time Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and 

Family  Services has delivered comprehensive 

child and family services to Aboriginal people 

(First  Nations, Metis, and Inuit) throughout the    

Ktunaxa territory.  For the last seven years  

Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

has provided delegated child protection       

services.  

 

The Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family    

Services Society is grounded in working          

collaboratively with Aboriginal families and 

communities. The mission of Ktunaxa          

Kinbasket Child and Family Services is: 

 

ñThe Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

Society is committed to working collaboratively with 

Aboriginal Families and Communities of the Tradi-

tional Ktunaxa Territory to increase their ability to 

fulfill their responsibilities for caring for their   

children in a carefully relevant and holistic       

manner.ò 

 

Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

is committed to utilizing strengths based and 

solution focused approaches to supporting  

vulnerable children and their families. This 

approach supports the delivery of culturally 

relevant services breaking down the impact of 

past paternalistic and colonizing approaches to 

child and family services. Ktunaxa Kinbasket 

Child and Family Services utilizes the Signs of 

Safety practice approach. 

KKCFS supports and services are holistic and 

integrated, delivered by multidisciplinary 

teams. These supports and services are        

delivered through 5 key program areas: 

È Prevention, Early Intervention, and   

Therapies, 

È  Family Support, 

È  Reconnection and Cultural Supports,  

È  Kinship and Residential Care, and 

È  Social Work. 

KKCFS Partnerships with the Ktunaxa, 

Shuswap, Métis, Provincial, and Federal     

Governments enable KKCFS to deliver       

supports on and off reserve to all FNMI peoples 

of the Ktunaxa territory. 

 

Under a protocol agreement with the Kootenay 

Region Métis Governance Council and the 

Métis Commission for Children and Families, 

Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and Family Services 

provides services to Métis children and       

families. The Kootenay Region Métis  Govern-

ance Council has 5 local associations 

(Cranbrook/

C r e s t o n , 

Fernie, In-

v e r m e r e /

G o l d e n , 

Trail, and 

N e l s o n ) . 

Some of the 

key      provi-

sions of this 

p r o t o c o l 

agreement in 

relation to 

the delivery 

of services to Metis children and families  

include:  

 
È The parties agree that the Metis Commission for 

Children and Families (MCCF) needs to be 
notified of and involved in planning for a Métis 

child/ren in care, or a family member receiving 

services, and this is consistent with the Child, 
Family, and Community Service Act (CFCSA) 

section 2, 3, and 4. 

È Appropriate Métis cultural support for case        
management and service delivery will be    

provided through Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child and 

Family Services Society commitment to employ 
Métis staff (social work and support staff). 

KKCFSS will request Kootenay Region Metis 

Governance Council (KRMGC) and MCCF to 
appoint representatives to the hiring panels for 

KKCFSS staff. 

È KKCFSS will provide MCCF with notice of all 
court hearings involving Métis children under 

the Child, Family and Community service Act 

or the Adoption Act. 
È Métis children and youth in care are entitled to 

learn about their culture, traditions, extended 

family, and their home communities. Therefore, 
the all parties will work towards reunification of 

Métis children in care with their respective 

families and communities. 
È The parties recognize that the MCCF has legisla-

tive authority to represent the Métis Community 

in the development the plan for care of the 
Métis children and families of the East and 

West Kootenay. 

È In developing a care plan for a Métis child/ren or 
family, KKCFSS will involve MCCF in the 

development of all such plans of care,         

placement decisions, and access decisions   
involving the child, and in all planning meetings 

designed to establish, review or modify the 

childôs plan of care, with a goal of ñpreserving 
the childôs cultural identity including, and, 

where appropriate, reuniting Aboriginal      

children, who have been removed from their 
culture, with their extended families and     

community of origin.ò If KKCFSS receives a 

report that a Métis child in care has suffered a 
breach of his/her rights as prescribed in the 

Child, Family and Community Service Act, the 

KKCFSS worker shall involve MCCF in any 
investigation of the alleged breach and any plan 

of remedial action.  
È MCCF is committed to providing support and    

guidance to KKCFSS when KKCFSS is     

planning with Métis children and families. 

È This Agreement will be made available for        

information purposes to parties who provide 
services to the Métis children and families. 

È This Protocol Agreement will inform the planning 

for a new operational and governance model for 
services to Métis children and families of the 

East and West Kootenay Region. 

È The KKCFSS constitution recognizes the          
importance of inclusion of Métis cultural    

interests in the governing of their Agency and in 

guiding services delivery, therefore, the 
KRMGC will appoint a Métis person to the 

KKCFSS Board and a Métis Elder to the 

KKCFSS Elders group.  
È The KKCFSS will involve Métis people of this 

area in all regional, strategic, or service plan-

ning sessions related to child and family ser-
vices.  KRMGC and MCCF will appoint                

representatives to participate in such planning 
sessions. 

È That the Métis Commission for Children and     

Families of BC will work with and assist     
Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child & Family Services in 

exercising increased responsibility for Métis 

family and childcare. 
È The Métis Commission for Children and Families 

of BC upon being contacted or served by a      

Delegated Social Worker will forward such 
notices or information regarding a Métis child 

or family requiring service in the Kootenay 

region, to Ktunaxa / Kinbasket Child & Family 
Services without delay and where possible, 

within twenty four (24) hours after the receipt 

of such notice or information.  Such notification 
to Ktunaxa / Kinbasket Child & Family      

Services shall be by facsimile, courier, or secure 

internet connection. 
 

In addition to implementing the terms of the 

protocol agreement Ktunaxa Kinbasket Child 

and Family Services has worked closely with 

Metis agencies (delegated and in process of 

receiving delegation) of the Interior and Coast/

Fraser in supporting the orientation to and 

implementation of components of the Signs of 

Safety Practice Approach.   
 

For more information on Ktunaxa Kinbasket 

Child and Family Services please contact  

Executive Director, Bart Knudsgaard at:  

bknudsgaard@ktunaxa.org 
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